
Horizon Farm Public Meeting Q&A, 6/14/22 

• Will swimming be allowed on the site? 
No. Because of public health and safety concerns, entering 
or swimming in any waterbody in the Forest Preserves is 
prohibited. 

• Will gravel roads be available for bikes? 
Yes, the trail system will be a combination of gravel and 
mowed trails, available for pedestrians, bicyclists, and 
equestrians. 

• What is the Forest Preserve policy on e-bikes? 
The policy can be found here. 

• Is the entrance on the north off Old Sutton Road the only 
available entrance? 
At this time, yes. There could be additional access 
provided in a future development plan.  

• Will an off-leash dog area be considered for the site? 
We are not considering an off-leash dog area for this site. 
Please see the Forest Preserve policy on amenity requests 
here. 

• Will there be a stop-light at Old Sutton Road and 
Algonquin Road? 
The Forest Preserves is not aware of any plans for a traffic 
signal at the intersection. The Illinois Department of 
Transportation is the jurisdictional roadway agency and 
would be responsible for any roadway infrastructure. 
 
 

https://fpdcc.com/things-to-do/bicycling/
https://fpdcc.com/about/plans-projects/requests-for-new-or-improved-facilities-amenities-infrastructure/

